

http://www.pewcenteronthestates.org/report_detail.aspx?id=49382
http://www.pewcenteronthestates.org/report_detail.aspx?id=35844
http://bjs.ojp.usdoj.gov/index.cfm?ty=pbdetail&iid=2230
http://www.pewcenteronthestates.org/uploadedFiles/VT%20projected%20growth_v9.pdf

inquire about or discriminate on the basis of a criminal record.®

Page 2 of 5


http://www.nelp.org/page/-/SCLP/2011/PromotingEmploymentofPeoplewithCriminalRecords.pdf?nocdn=1

Description of Existing State Laws:

Connecticut: In 2010 the state legislature overrode Governor Jodi Rell’s veto resulting in the
passage of “ban-the-box” legislation in Connecticut.™ The law made it illegal to disqualify a
person from state employment solely because of prior conviction of a crime. Exceptions allow
employers to use their discretion when crimes have been committed in the past five years or
they are crimes that specifically relate to the applicants ability to do the job without
complications. If the applicant’s criminal record does lead to the rejection of the application,
the employer must provide a written rationale for that decision. The state may not discriminate
at any step of employment on the basis of crimes a person was arrested for but never
convicted.'®

Hawaii: In 1998, Hawaii became the first state to pass “ban the box” legislation.*’ The law

prohibits employers from inquiring about and considering the conviction records of applicants
unless they have already given the applicant a conditional offer of employment. 2 If the
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http://articles.courant.com/2010-06-22/news/hc-veto-session-0622-20100621_1_rell-vetoes-ov.9]2www.nelp.org/page07o.9]2www.nelp.org/ 0 ?lG88
http://www.cga.ct.gov/2010/ACT/PA/2010PA-00142-R00HB-05207-PA.htm
http://www.nelp.org/page/-/SCLP/ModelStateHiringInitiatives.pdf?nocdn=1
http://www.nelp.org/page/-/SCLP/ModelStateHiringInitiatives.pdf?nocdn=1

from a job with a public employer because of a previous criminal history unless the individual’s
criminal history relates directly to the job in question.
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This report was completed on February 20, 2012 by Stephen-
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